Great Barrington Fire District


Minutes for Prudential Committee Meeting on February 7, 2023
Great Barrington Water Department

17 East Street Great Barrington MA 01230

Board Members and Employees Present:


Walter Atwood



Chairman – Prudential Committee
Kenneth Schumacher 



Member – Prudential Committee


William Brinker



Member – Prudential Committee

William Foster                                                Member – Prudential Committee


Pete Marks




Superintendent


Cynthia Ullrich



District Clerk

The meeting was called to order at 4:30 P.M. by Prudential Committee Chairman, Walter Atwood.
Citizen Speak Time:
Approve the Minutes of the Meeting of January 17, 2023:
WB made a motion to approve the minutes from the January 17, 2023 meeting.  WF seconded the motion. Motion passed with a unanimous vote.
Superintendent’s Report:

PM told the board the cold snap caused a few freeze ups.  Tighe & Bond completed a 3D imaging of the pumping station to make certain there is enough space to house the UV disinfection system.  D.E.P. is looking for lead pipes that are still in service.  Inventory of lead pipes has to be submitted by October 26, 2024.
Financial Report:
CU submitted January receipts and cash journal along with the following warrants: 

                 Warrant #29 dated 1/20/2023, in the amount of $16,778.94

                       Warrant #30 dated 1/27/2023 in the amount of $16,066.57

                       Warrant #31 dated 2/3/2023 in the amount of $16,957.59

WB made a motion to accept the January receipts and cash journal as submitted.  WF seconded the motion.  Motion passed with a unanimous vote.

New Business:   

The board reviewed the Mass General Law pertaining to assessor, collector and treasurer fees and supplies (MGL ch. 41 sec, 108).  WA will look into this and report back to the board.
Old Business:   

The board reviewed a letter received from Berkshire Community Land Trust pertaining to property at Forest Row on Christian Hill Road.  CU will respond to the letter with a timeline and offer of compensation for the property.
Having concluded its business, Mr. Atwood moved to adjourn the meeting and the meeting was adjourned without objection at 5:40 PM.
Respectfully Submitted,
Cynthia Ullrich

District Clerk
